## Clifford Township Supervisors Meeting September 10, 2013

Business meeting held on Tuesday September 10, 2013. Chairman Dennis Knowlton called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. Motion to approve the minutes by Mr. Knowlton, second by Mr. Searle. All in favor. Treasurer's report reviewed and will be put on file. List of bills reviewed. Mr. Knowlton made a motion to pay bills, seconded by Mr. Searle. All in favor.

Old Business: Gibson and Lenox Township was recognized for payment of the Fireman's Workman's compensation.

Attorney McGraw was asked to write letters to three property owners whose property is a blight on the community.

Chris Marcho made a motion to have Browns Farm supply cinders for the 2013-14 winter season. Denis Knowlton seconded. All in favor.

Elk Woods Acres was not recognized to be a township road.

New Business: Office Hours have changed to 10:00 TO 2:00, Monday, Wednesday and Friday and by appointment. The office will be open on the night of the meeting from 3:00 to 7:00 pm.

Bids for snow plowing was put in the paper and there is a special meeting set for 7:00 pm on September 24, 2013 to open bids.

Barry Searle brought up the idea of using cameras in the community to help with crime. Dennis Knowlton brought up the use of speed detectors to help slow traffic in the community. Both will be looked into along with crosswalks.

Planning Commission: Larry Wilson recommend a hearing for Glenn Russo on setback waver. Hearing will be set as soon as proper paper work is summitted.